Cass River Greenway Meeting Minutes

November 4, 2015
City of Vassar Office 1:00 – 3:00 PM

Welcome and Introductions
The group welcomed Brian Chapman, the new Vassar City Manager, to the committee.
Bridgeport Launch Projects

Bill Wheeler was not able to attend the meeting but later reported that the Davis Park project design is complete and he is waiting on DEQ permit authorization.  Once received, the project will go out for bid.  Bill is targeting construction for early next year depending on weather conditions next spring.
Bill also reported that he is waiting for preliminary scores from the MNRTF grant application for the Hoffman Park launch project.  He is planning contruction in 2016.

Vassar Launch Project

Robert Mckay and Brian Chapman reported that the Vassar project is undergoing some potential design modifications which has delayed the submisssion of the DEQ permit application.  Bids will go out after receipt of the DEQ permit.  Construction is planned for 2016.
M-46 Launch Site 
Joe Toth reported that MDOT has approved a right-of-way permit for the launch. Spicer Engineering has completed the design, which includes a 12’x12’ geotextile mat for the launch ramp, and has submitted the DEQ permit.  Construction is now planned for 2016.
Caine Road River Access Project

Russ Fall reported that the parking lot, including a guard rail, has been completed and is now in use.  A walking path has been cleared to the river’s edge.  This project is essentially complete and makes a nice addition to our water trail. Thank you DNR and the Tuscola County Road Commission for your support on this project.
Frankenmuth Fish Passage Launch & Portage

Bob Zeilinger reported on the completion of the Fish Passage Project.  Included in the project is a formal canoe/kayak portage on the south bank bypassing the rock ramp.  Also, a path to the river on the north side of the river, downstream of the rock ramp, has been constructed to provide access for canoes and kayaks.  This is the first time that a portage around the dam/rock ramp has been available for travelers wishing to float downstream.

Phragmites Plan for 2015

Michelle Zurucha could not attend the meeting but did report that 3 townships, Millington, Fremont, and Watertown, have been treated. Thank you Tuscola County Road Commission.
Streambank Erosion Project

Tiffany Foco reported that the tree revetment installations planned for 2015 are complete.  Five sites in Saginaw and Tuscola County, totaling approximately 1000 feet of double row tree revetments, were completed.  Next year she has a goal to install 2000 feet of tree revetments.  Tiffany is looking to the committee for input on known areas of severe erosion and property owners who are interested in this initiative.  We will also need more treees.
319 Implementation Grant Request

Tiffany reported that the grant request was submitted to the DEQ on October 8.  Staff reviews have begun and we anticipate feedback on our request sometime next spring.
The grant proposal requests funding to address bacteria pollution in four key tributaries of the Cass River.  This issue has been documented in prior DEQ water testing and confirmed in our recent CRG water monitoring project completed in 2013.

2016 Cass River Clean Up
Gene Suuppi reported that feedback from Caro regarding a clean up in their area was positive.  Gene volunteered to chair next year’s event and will begin the planning process.  Gene feels using the Chippewa Park near M-24 would be a good site to base operations for the clean up.

Caro Dam Repair Project

Bob Zeilinger reported he had been approached by the Tuscola County EDC to elist the Cass River Greenway’s support in their efforts to secure a grant from the Michigan Department of Natural Resources 2015 Dam Management Grant Program.  The proposal is a joint effort with the property owner to secure funding to repair the dam and restore the “Caro Lake” to previous levels.  A draft resolution was provided by the Tuscola County EDC for our consideration.  The CRG committee members unnanimously approved the resolution and it has been forwarded to the EDC for inclusion in the grant request.

Misc. Issues

Ken Block noted that severe erosion exists on the driveway leading to the river at the Tuscola launch.  He has some ideas and was encouraged to contact Gerry Peterson.
Ken and Jim Hartwig reported on several large objects in and on the banks of the river.  They were encouraged to proceed in removing them pending property owner approval.
Next Meeting:  Wednesday, January 6, 2016  1:00 – 3:00PM
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Bob Zeilinger
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